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Dear Parents and Guardians 

 

It was just wonderful to see the school-family connection yesterday as we engaged in very 

important getting to know each other sessions.  Term 1 has certainly been a time to build new 

relationships and set goals for the year.  It will be great to connect in again next week at our annual 

Shrove Tuesday picnic which is hosted by our PFA. A reminder our school photos will be taken on 

Monday 20 February.  All children are expected to wear their summer school uniform. Orders 

will need to be placed online, further information can be found in this newsletter.  

 

This week's newsletter highlights many fabulous things happening around our school.  It includes 

some extra curricular activities, the library and an exciting announcement about our 2023 Whole 

School Performance. 

 

2023 School Captains 

Introducing our 2023 School and Vice Captains. 

School Captains - Nathan and Madeline 

Vice Captains - Felicity and Archie. 

 

Nathan 

I am proud to be your school captain for 2023. I’m really looking forward to giving something back 

to SMOT in my final year after it’s been such a big part of my family's life. I enjoy camping and 

being outdoors as well as playing sports like basketball and footy. I also love to spend time at the 

beach at Phillip Island where I'm learning to surf. I have an older sister and two pets, my dog Beau 

and Bella, our cat.  A leader that inspires me is my basketball coach Matt because of the way he 

helps my teammates and I improve on our teamwork and skills. He’s always told me it's not about 

winning but it's about what you get out of it. 

 

Madeline 

I was so honoured to be chosen as School Captain by my peers. I am very passionate about being 

a leader and I am excited to see what positive changes my team and I can make this year. Outside 

of school, I love to play netball and spend time with my friends and family. I also enjoy travelling 

and one day I would love to see the Eiffel Tower.  My favourite subject in school would have to be 

maths. I am proud to be part of the class of 2023 at St Martin’s and I look forward to what this year 

will bring. 

 

 

Felicity 

I am so excited to be your 2023 vice captain.  I have one sister Olivia, who is in year three. I would 

describe myself as a creative and curious learner. My favourite subjects at school are Art, Reading 

and Writing. I enjoy these subjects because they allow me to express my creativity.  

I love animals and I have one dog and two very cheeky guinea pigs! Outside of school, I learn 

gymnastics and I really enjoy going to the beach. I am passionate about our amazing school and 

looking forward to bringing my ideas and enthusiasm to this role.  

 

Principal’s Post Jacqui Marshall 



 

 

We have a wonderful group of student leaders and we are proud to represent St Martin’s this year. 

Our school motto states: We shall not refuse the task. Let’s challenge ourselves, work together and 

make 2023 a wonderful year for us all! 

 

Archie 

I am eleven and just recently celebrated my birthday. I play Ice hockey, Field hockey and 

basketball. I have many pets. I have four chickens named Floyd, Hay-Hay, Nugget and Schnitzel. I 

have a dog called Bowie and he is a cavoodle. I have three stick insects and about a thousand 

stick insect eggs. As your vice captain, I will encourage everyone to be kind, respectful and 

friendly.  A good leader is curious and brave. 

 

 

Staffing Update 

I would like to warmly welcome two new staff members. 

Ryleh Killian joins us as a Learning Support Office in the senior school over 2 days. 

Fiona Robinson joins us as a Library Technician working 3 days a week. 

 

 

Assemblies 

It has been wonderful to see parents and guardians joining us in our School Assemblies.  Our 

initial Assembly was held in Week 3 to welcome our students back to school and to introduce our 

School Captains to the children. Our second Assembly, to align it moving forward in even weeks,  

was held on Monday to introduce the RE Captains, House Captains, Arts Captains and 

Sustainability Captains to the students and to inform them of happenings in the school that are 

relevant to them. Each Assembly will be student focused and begin with an acknowledgement to 

Country and Prayer followed by important messages from the Captains for the students, PBL 

(Positive Behaviours for Learning) updates and at times sharing of student work. Weather 

permitting the Assemblies will be held on top yard on a fortnightly basis.  

The next Assembly is scheduled for Monday 26th February (Week 6) on top yard at 8.45am. 

 

 

New Shade Sail 

Many of you may have seen our new shade sail in middle 

yard at the back of the administration building.  It will provide 

a great amount of shade to this play space and provide an 

additional protected outdoor learning space.  We were 

fortunate to receive a grant for part of this project and funds 

from our PFA have supported the balance.  So thank you to 

our SMOT families for all your hard work in various 

fundraisers to support resources for your children.  The next 

step is to create some designs on the ground under the 

shade sail to enhance educational and fun opportunities for 

our students.  So watch this space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

NAPLAN 

These government directed assessments for Year 3 and 5 students will take place earlier this year, 

commencing this term on 15 March.  Our Learning and Teaching Leader, Sandra Tieppo will 

communicate to those involved over the coming weeks.  The timetable of dates is attached to 

today’s newsletter. 

 

School Advisory Council 

At St Martin’s we are very fortunate to have a SAC with committed members that meets 6 times a 

year.  We will have our first meeting for 2023 on Thursday 2 March.  A brief summary of our 

meetings will be included in the school newsletter, which will be shared by our Chairperson, Jess 

Herrick (parent of two children in our school). 

School Advisory Councils are advisory bodies which form an important expression of the 

educational partnership that exists between parents, schools, parishes and the wider community to 

support all students. This partnership is reflected in the ex-officio membership of both the principal 

and the parish priest on the council. What the council does is directed by the MACS board through 

the Terms of Reference for School Advisory Councils. The School Advisory Council provides a 

forum for discussion and discernment, where parent voice and community perspective are 

available to influence and support the decisions made by the principal and parish priest for the 

good of school and parish where students’ wellbeing and outcomes are paramount. 

 

Traffic Reminders 

As a staff we continue to notice unsafe practices and receive regular emails and phone calls from 

parents and local residents about their concerns.  Unfortunately some parents can at times be 

disrespectful to staff or other parents when reminded of safe practices. 

Could I please remind you of the following; 

● The 2 minute parking bays in Silk Street are in reality for dropping off only in the morning.  

Parents should not be parking their cars there and walking their children into the school. 

This area is managed by the council and should be viewed as a “Kiss and Drop” area. 

● If using Bottom Yard to park at the end of the day please don’t arrive before 3:05pm.  This 

is when the gates will be opened and this allows 15 minutes to park before the dismissal 

bell.  The line up of traffic along Lower Plenty Road is becoming more and more dangerous 

and a significant safety issue. 

● Students are not to walk to parked cars on Bottom Yard without adult supervision.  From 

3:20pm cars begin to move and to exit the school grounds.  Student safety is a priority 

here, not parent/adult convenience.  We have a staff member on duty monitoring this 

practice. 

 

Upcoming Events 

We have many events coming up over the next few weeks.   

They include; 

● Student incursions, excursions and sporting events,  

● PFA events such as Shrove Tuesday Picnic and Bunnings BBQ,  

● Masses - Whole school Mass, Ash Wednesday and Prep Welcome Mass 

● Parent Helper Information Sessions 

● 2023 Prep Parent Information Night  

● School Tours of prospective enrolments.  

Please take some time to read the school calendar for a full schedule of events. 

 

Have a wonderful week  

Regards 

Jacqui Marshall 

Principal 

 

 



 

Beginning of School Mass 

You are welcome to join us in celebrating our Beginning of School Mass on Friday 17th of February 

in the Church. Mass will begin promptly at 9.15am.  

 

Ash Wednesday Mass - Friday 22nd February at 9.15am 

 

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the 
Church’s season of Lent.  You are invited 
to join us as we participate as a whole 
school in the Ash Wednesday Mass on 
Wednesday 22nd of February at 9.15am 
in the Church. During the Mass the 
students will receive a sprinkling of ash as 
an expression of our faith and a sign that 
we are asking God for forgiveness. 
 
Lent is a time of prayer, fasting and giving 
to others.  Through prayer we come closer 
to God so that we are better able to realise 
our baptismal promise to live justly as 
Jesus teaches us.  Fasting joins us in 
solidarity with the poor who often have no 
choice but to go without basic needs such 
as food, water and shelter.   
 

Project Compassion. 
 
Next week, families will receive a Project 
Compassion box. Giving to the poor or 
‘almsgiving’ is a sign of our commitment to justice and our thanks for all that God has given us.  One 
way we can do so during Lent, is to fill a Project Compassion box.  In the last week of the term, as a 
school, we send the donated money to Caritas, a catholic organisation who help communities in 
poorer countries.  During Lent, class teachers will show some video clips from Caritas - Project 
Compassion of communities around the world that we have supported in past years.  Caritas have 
informed us that the funds raised this year will also support those affected by the earthquake in 
Turkey and Syria. 
 
St Martin’s Parish will also be supporting Turkey and Syria through Caritas.  Below is the information 
published in the Church Bulletin and the links which will take you directly to the Caritas Turkey-Syria 
Crisis Appeal website pages. 
 
https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/middle-east-crisis-appeal-turkey 
 
https://caritas-turkey-syria.raisely.com/ 
 

 

R.E News 

https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/middle-east-crisis-appeal-turkey
https://caritas-turkey-syria.raisely.com/


 

 

School photos will be taken this Monday 20th February by Elite School Photography. 

Students must wear their summer uniform. They will have their Class Group Photo taken, then 

their Individual portrait. 

Please note orders must be completed online prior to the photo day via the Elite School website 

www.eliteschoolphotography.com.au/order/ using the login code ESP202515  

Please ensure you list ALL your child/ children's names when placing your order. 

FAMILY DISCOUNT (SIBLING PACK) WILL ONLY APPLY TO DELUXE AND STANDARD 

PACKS: If you have more than two children please list ALL their Names and Classes and select 2 

as the quantity for the DELUXE and STANDARD PACKS. Your third and subsequent child will 

receive their packs free of charge. 

Any queries please contact Elite School Photography (ESP) directly: 

03 9570 9311 or info@eliteschoolphotography.com.au 

 

 

 
 

 

 

School Photo Day 

https://www.eliteschoolphotography.com.au/order/
mailto:info@eliteschoolphotography.com.au?subject=St%20Martin%20of%20Tours%20School%20Photo%20Day%20


 

The library space has opened and students are back to enjoying the space. 

Last week the students worked on how to use this space respectfully creating class charters. 

Students have also replenished their reading material for their classroom book boxes. The Library is 

also open for the students to use during the first break. Students are able to find a quiet space, play 

the games (provided by Parents and friends last year), read or just come in and colour or draw. As 

you can see below, it has been popular. As the term progresses, we hope to have special days for 

particular activities to cater for the needs of the students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library Borrowing and Returns  

We ask that students return their books to the Library the day before their session in the Library with 

their teacher. This assists the Library technician with returns and shelving of books.  

The Library will be open on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings from 8:30am.  

We welcome families to come and visit as well before school if you want to share a book with your 

child or perhaps you may want to do some extra borrowing.  

We remind you that we discourage eating in the Library in order to look after our books and 

resources. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library News 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAPLAN assessments for Year Three and Year Five students have been brought forward this year. 

The testing window in March allows schools to organise their own timetable. Please see the 

timetable below for the NAPLAN sessions at St Martin’s.  

 

NAPLAN       St Martin of Tours Rosanna Timetable 

Wednesday 15th March 9:00 am Writing Year 3 (40 minutes) 
Writing Year 5 (42 minutes) 

Monday 20th March 9:00 am Reading Year 3 (45 minutes) 
Reading Year 5 (50 minutes) 

Monday 20th March 12:00pm Conventions of Language Year 3 (45 minutes) 
Conventions of Language Year 5 (45 minutes) 

Tuesday 21st March 9:00am Numeracy Year 3 (45 minutes) 
Numeracy Year 5 (50 minutes) 

 

A reminder that the assessments are online.  

Students will need their own headphones, a mouse and a fully charged laptop.  

More information will follow closer to the assessment period.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NAPLAN 2023 



 

Dear Parents, 
 

Today all families were issued fees statements (via email) please check your spam/junk 
folder if you have not received a statement. 

For families on payment plans the statements will show payments already received as follows: 
Payments for fortnightly payment plans commenced 2/2/2023 (2 payments) and monthly payments 
commenced 15/2/23 

If you are paying via 3 instalment option the first instalment amount is due on Thursday 6th 
April 2023 and is as follows: 

New prep family the amount is $1047 (this takes into account your $200 deposit) 

1 child ($3170) the amount is $1115 

2 children ($3690) the amount is $1310 

3 children ($4210) the amount is $1510 

4 children ($4730) the amount is $1705 
 

If you have any queries regarding your school fee statement please do not hesitate to contact me 

marym@smrosanna.catholic.edu.au 

 

Kind regards 

Mary Milione 

St Martin's Bursar 
MON, WED & THURS 
 

 

 

 

School Fee Information  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-UbzD-6em0lyYCfowJxLT79X558bRyJE/view?usp=share_link


 

Please click on the image for further information 

 
 

Student Wellbeing 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19elSnBYfbWCbgSZ5IXtlVmGaYuNiI3Yo/view?usp=share_link


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Parent Helper Information 



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHESS and CHOIR Information 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the date: SCHOOL CONCERT 



 

 

PBL  

Congratulations to all of Prep BL for an amazing start to school! I know we are going to have a 

fantastic year together! 

To Hamish for always using his manners. You are showing SMOT Smart values by being a kind 

and respectful member of Prep BL. 

PCC 

Congratulations PCC for a wonderful and positive start to your school journey! What a year of 

growing and learning it is going to be!  

Congratulations Quinn! You have started your school year with confidence- asking questions and 

following directions. Keep up the wonderful work!  

PGO 

Congratulations to Prep GO for such a super start to your first year of school and thankyou for all 

being so wonderful and too cool for school! 

Elijah, Thankyou for being such a super listener and for bringing your smile to prep GO every day! 

Such a super star! 

1EN 

Amy - For settling into your new school with big smile and with great bravery. We have loved 

getting to know you Amy!  

Michael B - For demonstrating resilience in the classroom when facing a challenge. You are 

demonstrating a wonderful work ethic to all your learning tasks. Well done Michael!  

1HM 

To every member of 1HM - for your wonderful efforts settling into Year One! Thank you for always 

entering 1HM with your big smiles! 

Eva - For contributing to class discussions with enthusiasm. You always have a go and learn with 

excitement! Well done Eva! 

1LB 

Avaleigh - For being a respectful member of 1LB. Avaleigh actively listens to her teachers and 

peers, setting an excellent example for others. Keep up the amazing work Avaleigh! 

Evie - For showing persistence with challenging tasks. Evie tries her best with all activities and 

sets a great example by asking for help when needed. Keep up the great effort Evie!  

 

 

 

 

 

Student Weekly Awards 



 

2DR 

Georgia J - For being a thoughtful, caring and helpful class member. Well done Georgia! 

Harry - For always trying his best in all that he does. Keep up the great work Harry! 

2JG 

Congratulations to all of 2JG for settling so well into the new school year. Thank you for entering 

class with big smiles every day and for working together to master our classroom routines. You 

have all done an outstanding job. 

Congratulations Annalise! For demonstrating respect, initiative, and always working hard during 

learning time. You are a star! 

2MO 

2MO: For an awesome start to the year. You have settled in well and your personalities shine. 

Looking forward to a great year together. 

Gabriel - For his positive and happy attitude to his school work and friends throughout the day. 

Keep up the great attitude Gabriel!  

3CJ 

Tiago - For demonstrating great organisational skills with your books and materials and for being 

a kind and caring friend. 

Eva - For settling in so well, for showing excellent organisational skills and for your friendly nature.  

3KJ 

Lora - For returning to school with excellent home reading habits. It's fantastic to see Lora reading 

and recording her reading in her diary five nights in a row! 

Harry- For always living by our class motto T.E.A.M.(Together Everyone Achieves More). 

3LA 

Atticus - For settling into Year 3 really well! You should be very proud Atti! 

Ellie – For being a respectful, helpful and kind member of 3LA. You are a superstar Ellie! 

4FW 

Max - For demonstrating a positive and responsible start to Year Four. 

Quinn - For being a great role model to her 4FW classmates in the way she displays a positive 

growth mindset. 

4JR 

To Sofia for being a responsible member of our classroom and consistently demonstrating 5 star 

bookwork. Keep up the great work, Sofia. 

To Thomas for returning to school with a positive mindset and demonstrating consistent focus 

across all learning areas. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

5JM 

To Giaan, for showing respect in the classroom to all your peers and being awarded our first VIP 

of the term! 

To Mietta, for showing responsibility and persistence in the classroom. Keep up the awesome 

work! 

5SM 

To Eva, for showing great responsibility in the classroom and being awarded our first VIP of the 

term! 

To Josh for taking amazing initiative around the classroom. You should be so proud of your 

efforts! 

5ZI 

To Ruben, for having a great start to the year and showing a growth mindset in all learning areas. 

To Scarlett, for showing respect in the classroom, excellent organisational skills and for your 

friendly nature. 

6MV 

Congratulations to Henry for contributing thoughtfully and respectfully during class discussions. 

Keep up the great work. 

Congratulations to Elliott for demonstrating the value of respect and gratitude by using his 

manners. We are very proud of you. 

6SM 

Congratulations to Felix for always being an excellent contributor to class discussions. 

Well done to Maya for being a respectful member of 6SM and always using her manners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
I just wanted to highlight, once more, the opportunity for students to learn to play instruments 
through the private Instrumental Music Program with the ABC Music group. There continues to be 
a strong uptake of their services this year with a significant number of students learning piano or 
keyboard, violin, drums and guitar.  
 
ABC Music also offers an instructor for both wind and brass instruments. The instructor, James, 
appears in the following Youtube clip that highlights the benefits of the program for children. 
 

ABC Music Instrumental Program for Primary Schools Melbourne 
 

If you are interested in pursuing this opportunity for your child you will find everything that you need 
in the following overview. 
 
Sincerely 
 
Jamie Atherton 
Assistant Deputy Principal / Student Wellbeing Leader 
  

 

ABC Music Group continues to offer a wide range of instrumental music lessons. If 
you wish to enrol your child, please contact us or use the link below.   

1) GROUP LESSONS  

The students can attend group lessons for 30 minutes weekly during school hours. Groups of up to four 

students are great for beginners or students who prefer learning with others. Every effort is made to group 

students of similar ages/experience levels to aid learning,   

* Group Lessons (4 students per group) fees are $14.99 per lesson  

2) PAIRED LESSONS  

The students can attend paired lessons for 30 min weekly during school hours. Paired lessons allow 
students of varying abilities to play together as an ensemble/ band and gain valuable music skills of rhythm, 
timing and melody.  

 

Playing a musical instrument is one of the activities that is learned and enjoyed better in a group 
environment, builds self-esteem, teamwork and  encourages children to progress as their friends and form 
“their own band”   

* Paired Lessons (2 students per group) fees from $26.90 per lesson  

 

 

 

Instrumental Music Program 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TMtc71-6t8s


 

3) PRIVATE LESSONS   

Private lessons are also available and cost $44.99 per 30 min lesson. These are ideal for 
advanced students, or those looking to take AMEB exams.   

*All our lessons include music theory and note reading   

Instruments include: percussion, keyboard, guitar, violin, flute, clarinet, trumpet and  

saxophone  

For all inquiries use the contact details below   

E: info@abcmusicgroup.com.au  

TERM 1 ONLINE ENROLMENTS are now OPEN 

https://www.abcmusicgroup.com.au/enroll-now/  

"If You Want to Accelerate Brain Development in Children, Teach Them Music” Making music in 

schools as simple as ABC! © ABC Music Group 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vOWUa4FnP7HPL0QUVlbxTnC9Siba8pE9/view?usp=share_link


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1QdLZ6Zt1Zzh3gMOTAIwGIL0QLB3PPE5X/view?usp=share_link


 

The canteen will be open for lunch orders on THURSDAYS & FRIDAYS. 

Lunch orders can be placed in one of two ways 

1. Manually i.e. using a lunch order bag – Simply write your child’s first and last names and class 

and write their order on the front of the bag. 

or 

2. Online via website www.mymumandi.com.au  

All online orders must be completed and paid for before 9am on the day of the lunch order. 

Any orders placed after 9am will automatically default to the next lunch order date. 

 

**If parents need to cancel their child’s lunch order due to illness or change of 

circumstance, please contact Madeline directly with your details either via mum and I 

website or on 0438 684 468 ** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Menu  

http://www.mymumandi.com.au/
https://www.mymumandi.com.au/contacts
https://www.mymumandi.com.au/contacts
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gWDuJMaaFh78qxehcM19ITglkdVZV1Fc/view?usp=share_link


 

 

 

 
 

Bell Times  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qECMtGx1KdxgBcT8A-xWRbgBq2Zxy75A/view?usp=share_link


 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY MASS TIMES: 9.15am (with School),and 7.30pm  
 
 
 
CAKE STALL!!! A call up for baked goodies..... 
We are holding a Cake Stall in the church foyer on Sunday Feb 26th to follow on from 10 am 
mass. All proceeds will be passed on to Caritas for their Earthquake relief efforts.  Please can we 
ask for donations of cakes/slices/cookies/biscuits. Can we ask that donations are labelled with 
ingredients. Items can be dropped off on Saturday 25th after 5.30 pm mass in foyer (I will collect 
after mass) as well as of course at Sunday 26th 10 am Mass. 
If there are any queries please be in touch with Shamilah via the Parish Office on 9401 6338. 

 
 
 
PARISH 2022 AGM WILL BE HELD IN THE GECCO AFTER THE 10AM MASS ON  
26TH FEBRUARY. LIGHT REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE. 
 
 
 
HEATING AND COOLING SPECIALIST   CAN YOU HELP?? 
Can anyone help us as a parish to look at assessing and scoping a specification for the effective 
heating and cooling of our parish Church? We are looking for someone who could be an 
independent heating, ventilation and air conditioning consultant (HVAC). 
If you could recommend someone please contact Fr Michael at the Parish Office 9401 6338. 

 
 
 
ALTAR SERVER TRAINING  will be held on Thursday 9 March between 5-6pm in the 
Church. All children from Year 3 onwards are welcome to come and learn what is involved in 
becoming an altar server. Refreshments will be available after the training. Please rsvp to 
maria.bui@cam.org.au  

 
 
 
 

Parish News 



Please click on the image for further information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1abuPpGoSgWPWCdiFD1B1tWd0GAPuEska/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1abuPpGoSgWPWCdiFD1B1tWd0GAPuEska/view?usp=share_link


      

 



        Please click on the image for further information 

 

 

                                   

PFA News 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wOte7vpw94qdnT8xmT3FFWaNmv_ZGiH5/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wOte7vpw94qdnT8xmT3FFWaNmv_ZGiH5/view?usp=share_link


 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1q7hQQ69q6nSShqLvhE_z5LzxkY6oW9JR/view?usp=share_link


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1q7hQQ69q6nSShqLvhE_z5LzxkY6oW9JR/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1q7hQQ69q6nSShqLvhE_z5LzxkY6oW9JR/view?usp=share_link


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OSHClub News 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pS0WWG02eYZz3Y4jARGY4HE-IHXPdw86/view?usp=share_link


 

 TERM 1 2023 

Week  Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

Week 4 
13th - 17th Feb 

School Assembly Zooper Dooper Day Parent-Teacher-Student 
Learning Conversations 
Students dismissed 1pm  

 
Beginning of Year Mass  

(Whole School 9.15am) 

Week 5 
20th -24th Feb  

26
th

 Feb 

Parish AGM  

 

School Photo Day Zooper Dooper Day 

Shrove Tuesday Picnic  

Ash Wednesday Mass  
(Whole School Mass 9.15am) 

 
School Tour 

Open Morning (9.30-11.30am) 

Week 6 
27th Feb – 3rd Mar 

4
th

 Mar 

Prep Welcome Mass 

and Dinner (5.30pm) 

PFA Bunnings Sausage 

Sizzle  

 

School Assembly 

District Swimming  
(Year 3-Year 6) 

9am -1.30pm  

Zooper Dooper Day 

Year 6 Immigration Museum 
Excursion 

School Tour  
Open Morning (9.30-11.30am) 

Current Preps-  
Parent Information Session 

(6.30pm) 

School Advisory Council 
Meeting  (7pm) 

 

Athletics Day 
(Year 3-Year 6) 

9am -2.30pm 

Week 7 
6th - 10th Mar  

 Zooper Dooper Day 

School Tour  
Open Morning (9.30-11.30am) 

 Parent Helper Session 
(Google meet 7pm) 

 

Week 8 
13th - 17th Mar 

18
th

 Mar 

School Tour  

(9.30-11.30am) 

Labour Day Public Holiday Zooper Dooper Day Naplan (Year 3 & Year 5) 
 

School Tour  
Open Morning (9.30-11.30am) 

Bullying. No Way! 
(National Day Against Bullying & 

Violence) 

Calendar of Events 
PLEASE CHECK COMPASS ALERTS and CALENDAR FOR CHANGES/ UPDATES TO EVENTS 



 

 

TERM 1 2023 

Week  Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

Week 9 
20th - 24th Mar 

25
th

  -26
th

 Mar 

Confirmation  

Preparation Masses 

PFA Easter Raffle Starts 

Naplan (Year 3 & Year 5) 

Parent Helper Session 
(GECCO 9am) 

Zooper Dooper Day 

Naplan (Year 3 & Year 5) 

Harmony Day 

  Heidelberg District  
Soccer Round Robin 

(Year 6) 

Week 10 
27th – 31st Mar 

Prep 2024 Enrolment 
Information Evening 7pm 

Zooper Dooper Day   Heidelberg District  
Athletics Carnival 

(9am-3pm) 
 

Week 11 
3rd - 7th Apr 

School Assembly 

 
Zooper Dooper Day Last Day Term 1  

(3.20pm finish) 

Holy Week Tableau 

PFA Easter Raffle Drawn 

 School Closure Day Good Friday 

 

2023 Term Dates 

Term 2: 24 April (School Closure Day) 25 April (Anzac Day Public Holiday) 26 April Students commence Term 2– 24 June      

Term 3: 10 July – 15 September          Term 4: 2 October – 20 December (TBC) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_KRTLW2Yy8I1w8FMw0nrB0Cw0IXy-ulj/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1I5awu9BlTCSh38vEwYO35wgTK7kaN3JU/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1awhBCwELwSpO51j3y6zX2GvV80cA6LoF/view?usp=share_link


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vnoxKq7rG5ARr4qofDAK8-lBc4BpIG-X/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ow7dcPAzURvF98kj5sLcxm2TpR1O_qOX/view?usp=share_link


 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PfmwbkGRA03DNCZIoFYTygsFHqzEhLzA/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PfmwbkGRA03DNCZIoFYTygsFHqzEhLzA/view?usp=share_link

